

DPW - STREET & SOLID WASTE DIVISION

Stacy Winkelman Operations Manager Matt Willmann Asst. Operations Manager Jane Flanigan Admin, Asst.

Christopher Newberry Streets Project Manager Tom Nickels

Jason Heller Foreman Chris LaCombe Foreman

TO:

Alderperson Dana Davis and Committee Members

FROM:

Stacy Winkelman

DATE:

January 30, 2024

RE:

Public Safety and Welfare Committee Meeting on February 7, 2024

The following agenda items are for the above referenced Committee meeting:

1. Review and take possible action: Additional "Do Not Block Driveway" signage on the north side of Milwaukee Street, east of S. Church Street. (Driveway entrance to Shell Gas Station)

BACKGROUND:

A request was made from the owner of the Shell Gas Station on the corner of S. Church and Milwaukee Street for additional signage stating to not block their driveway. The request is to put an additional "Do Not Block Driveway" sign on the existing sign, but lower down the pole as well as an additional signpost with a "Do Not Block Driveway" sign on it on the west side of the Milwaukee Street entrance. MUTCD does not allow signs to be on posts lower than seven feet from the pavement, so the first part of this request is not a viable option. We could however install an additional sign on the west side of the driveway as well as add new orange flags to the two poles to catch drivers' eyes.

2. Review and take possible action: "No Parking from Nov 15 – March 31" on the east side of Harvey Avenue between Western Avenue and Livsey Place

BACKGROUND:

This request came from a Street Division plow driver. He comes off Livsey Place heading north on Harvey Avenue to Western Avenue and cannot wrap that intersection or get anywhere near the curb in this area due to cars parked along here. This is not only an issue during plowing operations because the truck can barely fit through there but causes the street to narrow due to snow along the parking lane that would only get cleaned up during a snow emergency.

